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Serving God by Serving People   

October 2011   

The Mission of Christ 
Lutheran Church is 
proclaiming the Gos-
pel, reaching lives for 
Christ and celebrating 
God’s love. 

 

CHRIST LUTHERAN WELCOMES  

 

 

Teresa and Jersey Doyle    

 

It is our pleasure to welcome Teresa and Jersey int o 
our church family.  They recently transferred to 
Christ Lutheran from another local church.  We 
hope to have more information about these two     

delightful ladies in a future newsletter. 

 

Let them feel the warmth of  our welcome! 
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 Ladies Lunch Out at Imperial Cathay 
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DRESS FOR SUCCESS    

 

 A special thank you this month 
to Jennifer Ainsworth for her dona-
tion of two bags of clothes. We ap-
preciate her effort very much. We 
continue to need business attire for 
women. We need suits, pants, 
blouses, shoes, bags and accesso-
ries. We also need shopping bags 
with handles. Thank you for your 
continued interest.  

  

 Sue Oppliger, Program Champion  

 

 

 

CLC’S CARING CART 

 

 Our Caring Cart has been on vacation 
during the summer months but has come alive 
now that fall is here and its basket is empty.  
In case you do not know, the Caring Cart’s 
function is to collect needed items for organiza-
tions in our area that reach out in Christian 
love to less fortunate people.   

 Our focus for October is the Heart of 
Hope , a sanctuary for women which is located 
in Keithville, LA.  It is a home for young 
women facing a crisis pregnancy.  They are 
given counseling as to whether to parent the 
child or to place the child for adoption. The 
home focuses on education, life skills education 
and decision-making skills. Their need is for all 
types of cleaning supplies, such as dishwashing 
soap, furniture polish, scrubbing powder, Win-
dex, and clothes washing detergent.    We need 
to support a home for these young women who 
are supervised by Christian volunteers.    

 When you shop for your own cleaning 
supplies, buy an extra and put it in our cart.  
They will be delivered the first week of Novem-
ber.   

 Thank you so much for your support – 
you were great last year – let’s do even better 
this year!!!!! 

   Arla Stump 

 
 

 

RUMMAGE SALE!!!!!  

FOR 

CHRIST LUTHERAN 

FRIDAY—OCT. 7TH & 

SATURDAY—OCT. 8TH 

7 A.M. TO 2 P.M. 

4101 LARK ST., BOSSIER CITY 

 

CALL JAN @ 746-0159 IF YOU HAVE 
ANY QUESTIONS. 

 

FALL HAS COME! 

 It's time to remember all Christ Je-
sus does for us each day and now think 
strongly about what we can do in return. 
There will be a covered dish lunch after 
the service on Sunday October 9th to 
kick off our Stewardship/Pledge drive. 
Please consider the talents and time you 
can give and also your monetary pledge 
to keep God's House alive. Looking for-
ward to seeing you all there and all the 
wonderful food there will be to eat.  
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 Lutherans For Life 

Chapter #312 

 At our meeting on Sunday, Sept. 18th, 
we discussed our Baby Bottle Fund Raiser.  
Immanuel Lutheran has raised over $550 so 
far with a few bottles still out.  Christ Lu-
theran’s donation has not as yet been counted.  
We still have some coming in.  The amount 
collected will be announced during our church 
service.  I can tell you this—it’s a lot—I could 
hardly carry all the bottles of coins and bills.  
The money will be partially matched by 
Thrivent.  We really thank you for your won-
derful support.   
 This year’s Crisis Pregnancy Center’s 
banquet at Summer Grove Baptist Church is 
set for Thursday, October 13th at 6:30 p.m.  
Pastor Culver, Lori and I will attend from our 
church. 

 The annual Spaghetti (take out or eat 
in) Dinner will be held at CLC on Saturday, 
October 29th from 11 a.m. until 5 p.m.  Please 
put this date on your calendar. 

  Blessings to all, 

   - Judy Bartz, Treasurer  

 

PHONICS  

 It’s good to be back in the swing again 
after taking a break during the summer.  Ur 
students range in grades two through six.  
Preparing lessons and helping with homework 
can be quite a challenge.  However, the re-
wards are great—lots of hugs and smiles. 

 Many thanks to Mary List for all her 
support. 

 

CALENDARS!!!! 

 

Members’ monthly calendars may be found in 
their mail boxes.  Please clean your boxes out 
on a regular basis.  THANKS!!! 

Good Samaritan  

North LA Auxiliary 

 

 I’m looking forward to going to the Be-
thesda Good Samaritan Campus on October 
22nd.  Perhaps dear friend, Emily Oliver, will 
be well enough to attend with me. 

 Our outreach hasn’t been as active this 
year, but the same ministry is out there and 
we hope to do better.   The clients are the most 
wonderful individuals.  - all working for the 
same goal at different levels.  Thanks to dona-
tions of memorials and love offerings, we have 
been able to at least keep our auxiliary chap-
ter active. 

 My car will be loaded with soup labels 
and box tops when we go to Cyprus.  Keep ‘em 
coming in! 

 I’m eager to share with you the outcome 
of our meeting in the November issue of this 
newsletter. 

 Blessings to each of you! 

   Judy Bartz, V.P. 

    Governing Board 

 

 

  

 
 

We were blessed this past   month to have the 
following guest join us in worship: 

 

John & Evelyn Helms—DeQueen, Arkansas 

Robert & Donna Verswyvelt, Natchitoches 

Amanda & Gayle Poland—Longview, TX 

Nancy Clark—Keithville 

Rachel Brock & Alexandra—Keithville 

Joyce Jackson—Baton Rouge 

Samantha Powell—Shreveport 
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 Life is good as long as things are going your way. It is nice when your way is God’s way, but that 
is often not the case. Upon searching the scripture s, God often shows you that His ways are not always  
your ways and you realize that you need to adjust y our ways to bring them in line with the Lord. A poi nt 
to ponder: we never adjust the Bible to fit our lif estyle, but adjust our lifestyle to fit the Bible. This is the 
struggle of a Christian. Your walk with the Lord is  always being adjusted, hopefully according to His 
ways. But what is our reward for living a God pleas ing life? I worded it this way, because I think tha t is 
often how we think. “What’s in it for me?”  
 We live in a world that revolves around “me” inste ad of a world that revolves around God. A cold 
reminder comes to us especially when things don’t g o our way and leaves us asking the question “Why?” 
After all, why do bad things happen to God’s childr en. Why does He not protect us? Why does He let sic k-
ness and disease into the world. Why does He allow children to die? Why are there fights between hus-
band and wife, parents and family, and even among f riends. Why do Christians have financial problems, 
business problems, school problems? Why are there s icknesses and conditions that Doctor’s simply shrug  
their shoulders and say “We don’t know?” Why is the  life of a Christian hit with the same crisis that 
plague non-believers? Why do Christians have to suf fer? Why, Why, Why, Why?????? 
 This is a problem that has plagued Christians for a long time. I have heard some really sorry an-
swers to these questions. The worst that I have hea rd is either “You don’t have enough faith”, or “you  
need to pray harder!” Notice that the focus on both  of these responses is on “YOU”. Your focus needs t o 
be on GOD! There are things in life that we don’t l ike and God allows them to happen. If it is based o n 
your faith, then the great Apostle Paul should not have any problems. Yet we see right the opposite. 
Paul had his own struggles in life, yet he was a ma n of great faith and with a very active prayer life . The 
Bible tells us in 2 Corinthians 12:7–10 (ESV): 7) S o to keep me from becoming conceited because of the  
surpassing greatness of the revelations, a thorn wa s given me in the flesh, a messenger of Satan to ha r-
ass me, to keep me from becoming conceited. 8) Thre e times I pleaded with the Lord about this, that it  
should leave me. 9) But he said to me, “My grace is  sufficient for you, for my power is made perfect i n 
weakness.” Therefore I will boast all the more glad ly of my weaknesses, so that the power of Christ ma y 
rest upon me. 10) For the sake of Christ, then, I a m content with weaknesses, insults, hardships, pers e-
cutions, and calamities. For when I am weak, then I  am strong. Paul tells us it makes us stronger 
through our weakness and trials. For when I am weak , then I am strong! 
 You see, it is not a matter of how much faith you have or how hard you pray. It is God’s will that 
prevails, not yours. Jesus taught us to pray in the  Lord’s Prayer “Thy will be done”, not “My will be 
done.” Luther writes in the Small Catechism: “Thy w ill be done on earth as it is in heaven.” What does  
this mean? Answer: The good and gracious will of Go d is done indeed without our prayer. But we pray in  
this petition that it may be done among us also. Ho w is this done? Answer: When God breaks and hin-
ders every evil counsel and will that would not let  us hallow the name of God nor let His kingdom come , 
such as the will of the devil, the world, and our f lesh. Instead, He strengthens and keeps us steadfas t in 
His Word and in faith until we die. This is His gra cious and good will. You see, God allows things to hap-
pen to you because He “strengthens” you and God is at work in you (and maybe even breaking you). It’s 
not about you, but it’s about Him. God is at work i n you! He is also here to help you get through your  cri-
sis. You are not alone. So “why” is God doing this to me? He is making me into a new creation! 
 
       Pastor Perry Culver 
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 It seems to me that everything is running smoothly ; we’ve had a 
couple of hiccups but over all its going good. 

 The BLL is still trying to tie up all the loose en ds but we’re mak-
ing progress. 

 We are getting bids on expanding the parking lot b y 20 more 
spaces; don’t know if we can afford it or not but i t needs to be done and 
we will let you know the outcome. 

 Some of you may have noticed the little blue flags  in the flower beds; this represents a 
sprinkler system that has been donated by one of ou r good members. 

 Elections are coming up and we need everyone who i s asked to serve to really think and 
pray about it. 

 Vice Chairman Phillip Morehead will be in charge o f the slate of proposed new officers. 
If you have any suggestions or would like to serve talk to Phillip. 

 Anyone who has a key to the building or the annex please see Glenda Conrad. We need 
to keep a good record of who has keys. In case we h ave to change locks we’ll know how many 
keys we need and who has them. 

 This is about all I have this month but as always if you have a question or a concern, 
feel free to talk to me or any member of the BLL. 

   Serving the God who made all this possible.  

       Ken Stump  

         Board of Lay Leaders  Chairman 
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 ANNOUNCEMENTS  

MITE BOXES WILL BE COLLECTED THE 
FIRST Sunday and Wednesday of each month. 

 

BUILDING FUND ENVELOPES are avail-
able in the Narthex .  We’re still collecting 
these toward Phase II. 

 

NEWSLETTER DEADLINES are the 20th of 
each month.  By getting all articles and items 
for the monthly newsletter turned in as close to 
that deadline as possible either via 
JMHDutch@aol.com or by phone to Joan Hol-
land at 686-6044.   

 

THE SUNDAY BULLETIN DEADLINE  for 
announcements is on Tuesdays by 9:00 p.m.  
You may e-mail them to J.C. Barnett at 
jcbarnett875@suddenlink.net and treas-
urer@christlutheranlcms.org by Wednesdays at 
11 a.m. 

 

OUR CHURCH’S  WEBSITE is Christ Lu-
theran LCMS.org.  Send church meetings and 
activity information to our Webmaster at 
Glenda @Conradi.com. 

 

MONTHLY CALENDAR may be seen on the 
church’s website.  Please check for updates. 
Copies may also be found in the Narthex. 

 

Do You Know  

Margaret 
(Peggy) Ray ? 

            

     She became a 
member of CLC 
on August 14th. 

     Peggy is 
originally from 

Duluth, Minnesota and then Ft. Worth, TX. 

 She is currently Benefits Manager for 
the Catholic Diocese of Shreveport and she 
previously was in property management. 

 Peggy has one daughter, Kim, who 
with her husband lives in Waskom, TX.  Her 
grandson, who is 16 yrs. old, lives with her 
during the school year so he can attend 
Caddo Magnet High.  All other family mem-
bers (mother, sister and her family) all live in 
the East Texas area.  Her late husband was a 
professional musician. 

 Her favorite past times are traveling, 
playing the computer and reading. 

 Peggy has attended First Lutheran for 

many years, Holy Trinity for a few while, 
then became interested in Christ Lutheran 
(and we are so glad she came to us!) 

 In times past, Peggy has served as a 
Council member, Youth Director, Transfor-
mational Ministry Committee, and heading 
up a committee for social/fund raising events. 

 When asked what areas of church ser-
vice she would like to be a part of in the fu-
ture, Peggy says she’s unsure at this time. 

 We would like to know even more 
about Peggy and we’re sure all of you would 
like to do the same.  We find her most pleas-
ant to talk with and feel she will evolve into 
an invaluable member of the Christ Lutheran 
Family. 

Welcome “home” Peggy! 
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Old Business  

· The Lock-In went very well.  Everyone had a blast.  Looking forward another one soon.  

· Youth Officers Installation was  on September 25th.  

 

New Business  

 

· On October 1st we will be going to the Rescue Missi on—meet at church at 4;:15 p.m. 

· Beginning October 5th, we will again be offering th e delicious “pastry” Braided Bread.  As 
we have done in the past,  we will wrap up the sale  in time to get the bread to all for Thanks-
giving. 

· On the weekend of October 8th or 15th, we will be h elping Russell and Diana Kirklin move 
into their new home. 

· On October 22nd, we will be going to the Food Bank— meet at the church at 8:30 a.m. 

· The District Junior High Convention will be Novembe r 18th-20th.  We will have three youth 
attending—Zack Gramm, Bethany Culver and Cheyenne G ramm. 

· On October 29th, the ghosts and goblins will again be in our future as we go out for a night 
of dinner and a trip to the Haunted Corn Maze. 

· We will be taking Aaron  and Chris Reeves off the N ursery list.  Aaron is now working and 
Chris is serving as an Elder. 

 

      Shelby Watkins, Secretary 

 

 

 

Do not ask the Lord to guide your footsteps 

If you are not willing to move your feet. 
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PRAYERS  

 

Illness    Jennifer Ainsworth, Lyle Anderson, Betty Andres, Karen Dashir,  Gene Heppner,  
Jerry Joiner, Stephanie, Kelly, Sylvia Ladage, Warr en Manchester, Marilyn Meeks, Sharon 
Odom,   Joe Randolph, Patricia Randolph, Katie Reut er, Amanda Sparks, Ken Stump, Marilyn 
Symmank, and Lewis Wiist. 

 

General Wellbeing  Our Church, Our Mission and Our Pastor Culver. 

 

In the Military   

  Paula & Eric Anderson     Rebecca & Marcus Cooper    Shelton Feibel, Jr.      
  Raul  Garcia III  Richard Hester     Jeff Kidwell                        
  Jennifer Kidwell  .             Russell Kirklin      Michael Manchester      
  Warren Manchester, Jr. Brandon McCall               Clinton White   

 

NOTE:  Please notify Joan Holland, Editor, of any d eletions, corrections, or additions that 
need to be made to this newsletter.  We want it to be as correct as possible.  Thank you. 

 

 

Our Christian Sympathy goes out to . . .  

. . . The family of Mable Wynne Powell after their mother, grandmother and 
friend passed on to the Church Triumphant this last  month.  Mable was a special 
friend to all the Sunday School children she taught  over the years and they loved 
her dearly as well. . .  

. . . Tom and Sharon Mills and their family upon the deat h of Tom’s Mother.  We 
rejoice that she will now be in Heaven and sufferin g no more . . . 

       God’s Blessings to you all 

 

******* 

 

Puzzle Answers  

 

Bible Quiz:  C 

Just for K IDS : PRAISE  BE  TO THE  NAME  OF GOD FOR EVER  AND  EVER ; WISDOM  AND  POWER ARE  
HIS .  HE CHANGES  TIMES  AND  SEASONS;  HE GIVES  WISDOM  TO THE  WISE  AND  KNOWLEDGE  TO THE  
DISCERNING . 
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SERVANT SCHEDULE FOR OCTOBER  

  Sunday 2nd  

Elders—Mack McKinley & Russell Kirklin 

Ushers –Phillip Feibel & Chris Reeves 

Greeters—Jim & Sigrid Reeves 

Reader –Mike Holland 

Acolytes –Andy Culver & Bethany Culver 

Altar –Judy Bartz & Marie Carlson 

Nursery –Matt Holland & Dayna Meshell 

Flowers –For Cheryl & Tim Hall’s Anniversary 

     By Jennifer Ainsworth.  And by Judy Bartz. 

  Sunday 9th  

Elders –Mack McKinley & Mike Holland 

Ushers—Phillip Feibel & Bill Marshall 

Greeters -Jim & Sigrid Reeves 

Reader –Judy Bartz 

Acolytes –Phil Moorehead, Jr. & Taryn Constable 

Altar –Melissa Meeks & Lori O’Connor 

Nursery –Aaron Reeves & Chris Reeves 

Flowers  - Melissa Meeks in honor of her &         
 brother Matthew’s Baptismal Birthday 

  Sunday 16th  

Elders –Mack McKinley  & Mike O’Connor 

Ushers—Terri Holland & Lori Culver 

Greeters—Jim & Sigrid Reeves 

Reader –Chris Reeves 

Acolytes –Madison Foss & Wes Williams 

Altar –Rene’ Reeves & Sue Meyer 

Nursery –Ben Bull & Matt Holland 

Flowers –.  OPEN 

  Sunday 23rd  

Elders –Mack McKinley  & Mike Reeves 

Ushers—Phillip Feibel & Mike Holland 

Greeters—Jim & Sigrid Reeves 

Reader –Doris Moorehead 

Acolytes –Matt Holland & Wes Williams 

Altar –Terri Holland & Lori Culver 

Nursery –Andy Culver & Shannon Anderson 

Flowers –Mike & Rene’ Reeve in honor of Jonathan’s 
 Birthday. 

 

  

  Sunday 30th  

Elders –Mack McKinley & Russell Kirklin 

Ushers—Phillip Feibel & Bernie Conradi 

Greeters—Jim & Sigrid Reeves 

Reader –Michael O’Connor 

Acolytes –Dayan Meshell & Bethany Culver 

Altar –Judy Bartz & Marie Carlson 

Nursery –Wesley Williams & Zack Gramm 

Flowers –Mike & Terri Holland in honor of Daniel 
 Clark’s Birthday. 

 

Birthdays  

Justin Warhurst—1st 

Judy Bartz—3rd 

Rene’ Reeves—4th 

Agatha McCall—5th 

Jeremy Gramm—6th 

Jan Shavers—9th 

Lavaun Marley—12th 

Rhea Whitlock—13th 

Arla Stump—14th 

Mike Long—18th 

Jonathan Reeves—20th 

Louise Moore—23rd 

Paula Hovis—24th 

Paula Anderson—26th 

Lewis Wiist—26th 

Irma Mecom—29th 

 

ANNIVERSARIES  

Randy & Jacque Wilson—7th 
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Lutheran Women in Mission 

Daughters in Christ 

 

Fall Rally  

 

 The plan is for us to go to Faith  L.C. , 
Shreveport, on October 1st for the Fall Rally.  
Registration will be at 9:30 a.m. with the meet-
ing beginning at 10 a.m.  Pastor Culver will 
lead the Bible Study and Pastor Mike Shannon 
will be the Host and will help with the com-
munion service.  The Gift of the Heart will be 
hygiene products for the Rescue Mission. 

 

 

Ladies Lunch Out  

(see photos on page 2)  

 

 Our luncheon at the Imperial Cathay 
was very well attended.  It was a beautiful day 
with lots of good food and fellowship.  Glenda 
was catching all of the ladies with their mouths 
full—should be great pictures!  Ha! 

 Anna Holt brought one of her students 
she is tutoring English language to.  She was 
most interesting. 

 LWML Sunday will be on October 2nd.  
The ladies will serve as Readers and Ushers 
that day.  There will also be a special “Joyful 
Noise” Mite offering taken. 

 Judy Bartz is now Zone President and 
will be going to Hammond, LA on November 4-
5 for a District meeting. 

 On November 6th during our regular 
meeting we will be planning the meetings for 
the next year.  Come join us.  We’d love to have 
you.  

 

 

 

 

Up and Down the Aisle  

 
Personal notes from Judy Bartz upon her trip  

to visit family and friends in Milwaukee.  She 
had a nice visit with former Our Savior mem-
ber, Alita Mueller.  Alita is still a very faithful  
servant to the Lord.  She was an active mem-
ber of Our Savior and after her husband Ray’s 
death, she moved back to Milwaukee.  She said 
to tell everyone “hello.”  Even though her eye 
sight is failing, she’s “still trucking” at 96 year s 
young! 

 

Judy says that Jerry’s family really enjoyed 
reading all the notes and cards that she carried 
with her for them to see.  What a wonderful 
outreach of love and compassion shown to her 
and her family.  They love the Newsletter and 
can’t wait to get it each month.  Special thanks 
to all!   Judy B. 

 

 

GAME NIGHTS  

 

Dates/Times:  Mondays October 10th and 24 at 
6 p.m. at the church. 

 Each Game Night we look forward to 
having lots of laughs and truly good fellowship.  
It’s fun to see who is the Spinners “highest 
scored winner.”  Bring your favorite game if 
you wish and your own Brown Bag Meal.  We 
usually have desserts to share.  Yum! 



12 

PUZZLE  FUN  

     CARTOONS  
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   SUNDAY SCHOOL SCOOPS    

 

 Is everybody ready?  Fasten your seatbelts!   CLC  will 
kick off our first and biggest Sunday School Roundu p ever.  If 
these walls could talk, they would tell everyone th at our Sun-
day School is about to experience a growth spurt! 

 I have been waiting for this day.  We are here, in  our 
new church.  Jesus said, “Bring the children unto m e.”  So, 
that’s exactly the plan.  We have already started a  new pre-

school class, taught by Lori Culver and Terri Holla nd.  Our youngest members will learn about 
their Savior through stories, arts, crafts, music a nd more.  Our upper grades and Youth are 
growing too. 

 We need everyone’s ideas and participation.  Our f irst brainstorming was on Sunday, 
Sept. 25th.  Many programs and activities were plan ned, i.e. after school activities, movie 
nights, monthly birthday parties (all ages), Adult and Children’s Choir. 

 We will also plan on going out in our new communit y to personally invite families to 
church services, Sunday School and Bible Studies.  We must go into neighborhoods and plant 
seeds—even offering a ride.  Once inside our door, they will see Jesus’ love through us.  They 
will see why we are richly blessed and why we want to share God’s love with everyone. 

     

        God’s love to everyone, 

        Sharon Odom, Education Director 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Sunday School Teachers Meeting on  September 25t, a fter church service. 
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Family S.S. Opening         Our Youngest Members (P re-School Learning About Our Savior (3rd, 4th, 

     K—2nd Grades     5th Grades 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

     Youth Class:  Studying and Reading Scripture        Adult Class:  Rob Meyer, Teacher 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

     Adult Class—Mack McKinley , Teacher 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

     Adult Class:  Pastor Perry Culver, Teacher 

   [All Adult Classes spent hearing God’s Word cove ring various topics.]  

Sunday School Classes for All Ages! 

(A Picture is Worth a Thousand Words) 
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Bible Believing!  

Lutheran Christians believe the Bible to 
be the inspired, inerrant and infallible 
Word of God.  We hold the Old and New 
Testaments to be a special revelation from 
God concerning His plan of salvation for 
the whole world.  Bible reading  and Bible 
study  are important to us as we continue 
in our relationship with the very Word 
made flesh—Jesus Christ.                                       

 

Holy Spirit Heeding!  

Lutheran Christians believe that we can-
not by our own reason or strength believe 
in Jesus Christ, our Lord, or come to Him; 
but the Holy Spirit has called us by the 
Gospel, enlightened us with His gifts, 
sanctified and keeps us in the true faith.  
We were saved 2000 years ago when Jesus 
said from the cross, “It is finished.”  The 
Holy Spirit applies that to each of us 
through the gift of faith. 

 

Sacraments Receiving!  

Lutheran Christians understand that God 
works through means.  He has chosen to 
be active and present in the water of Holy 

Baptism and the bread and wine of Holy 
Communion as His Word is connected 
with these elements.  God comes to us 
with His promises of grace, forgiveness 
and new life.  Faith receives the blessings 
bestowed in and through these means of 
grace! 

 

Love Sharing!  

Lutheran Christians awakened to God’s 
grace in Jesus Christ and aware of His 
overwhelming love for lost and condemned 
sinners are eager to share this love with 
all people. Christ Lutheran Church is here 
to make everyone a disciple of Christ by 
teaching the world administering the Sac-
raments, by supporting one another in 
love, however necessary, and by using the 
gifts of the Holy Spirit daily.  

 

Cross Embracing!  

Lutheran Christians embrace a theology 
of the cross.  We approach our faith realis-
tically and the words of Christ truthfully 
when He told us that is the world hated 
Him and persecuted Him it would most 
certainly do the same and more to His 
disciples.  St. Paul affirms this when he  

 

said that when he was weak then was He 
strong.  We understand we are poor, mis-
erable sinners—saved only by God’s grace 
alone. 

 

New Life Living!  

Lutheran Christians enabled and directed 
by the Holy Spirit honor our Lord and 
Savior Jesus Christ by living lives devoted 
to Him.  Having received salvation as a 
gift, our response is to uphold the Ten 
Commandments, to “love the Lord your 
God with all your heart and with all your 
soul and with all your mind,” and “love 
your neighbor as yourself.”  At Christ 
Lutheran Church we are reminded by this 
simple phrase:  Serving God, Serving Peo-
ple. 

 

(C)2009 Christ Lutheran Church, Shreve-
port., LA                                                                                      

Christ Lutheran Church 
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Jesus  loves . . . 

D 

Discover the Lutheran Difference! 

 


